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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Term 1 

Wednesday February 8th 

Cyber Safety Day  

All Students 

Friday February 10th 

New Families 

Coffee & Cake 8.15am 

Friday February 10th 

Whole School Assembly 

3pm 

Friday February  10th  

Y5-6 Interschool Sport 

Meet The Teacher Week 

February 13th—February 

17th 

Friday February  17th  

Y5-6 Interschool Sport 

Tuesday 28th March 

Foundation-Y4 Allergy 

Awareness Session 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Happy New Year 

Welcome back to our existing and new families. I hope that everyone enjoyed the beautiful 
Summer weather over the Christmas period and were able to spend some time relaxing and 
catching up with family and friends. Talking to our students it seems like spending time at the 
beach was quite a popular activity.  

I would also like to welcome two new staff members to KHPS, Emily Carden in Year 1/2 and 
Bridie Dailey in Year 5/6. Amanda Hollway who was initially sharing a class with Rosie Valentine 
is no longer available and so initially Rosie will be taking 5/6 C fulltime. 

 

 

 

 

We also have a new school chaplain, Riley McDowell. Riley will work Wednesdays and every 
second Thursday, beginning next Wednesday. Riley will share a little bit more about himself in 
next week’s newsletter. 

2023 School Year 

We are all very excited about 2023 and are already planning various events and opportunities 
for our whole school community to come together throughout the year. Some of these will 
include Coffee and Cake mornings, Art Show, various whole school sporting events, Grand 
Opening of our oval, Open Mornings/Afternoons and various dress up and themed days. 

Over the Christmas holidays we received several new enrolments, bringing our current  
enrolment number to 348. Tuesday was also the first day for our new Foundation students and 
it was so nice to see how confident, happy and ready they were. I would also like to 
acknowledge our older students across the school, especially the Year 5/6 students for making 
sure the Foundation students were looked after during recess and lunch time.   

Emily Carden 12B Bridie Dailey 56B 
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The first few weeks all students will participate in our whole school ‘Start Up’ program, where social and academic  
expectations are revised and explicitly taught, guided by our school values of Aspire, Respect, Responsibility and  
Resilience.  
All classes will begin and end each day with a Community circle which comes from our Berry Street 
Training and helps set the students up for a successful and positive day and help them to connect with 
the class. This is one of the reasons why we emphasise the importance of punctuality and being on time. 
Often students who are late feel anxious or unsure of what the daily expectations are.  
Students are expected to be in class ready for learning by the time the 9.00am bell rings. All students 
who arrive after the 9.00am bell need to go through the office to sign in using Compass Kiosk and re-
ceive a late pass. This is very important for legal reasons and our duty of care and thank you in advance 
for your support with reinforcing this.  

Holiday Works 

Over the holidays we had several trades people completing works around the school. Classrooms in Building A 
(Administration and Senior Classes) and the Chill Out room were painted, roof repairs to Building A were  
completed as well as the usual grounds maintenance and whole school cleaning.  
You may have noticed that works to the oval were halted, as unfortunately when ‘Reliance’ removed the soil required, it 
was still found to be wet and unstable. Further investigations have been carried out and they will be using a stabilisation 
process recommended by the new soil report. While it is disappointing that works have 
been delayed slightly, it is better in the long run to ensure we get the best outcome for 
our oval.  

The final completion date for the oval is May 19th and we look forward to organising a 
whole school community Grand Opening.  

Coffee and Cake 

Next Friday 10th February and Monday 13th February we would like to invite parents and carers to join us 
between 8.15am – 9.30am for ‘Coffee and Cake’.  
The school will be organising and providing a Coffee Van and cakes and hope it might be a chance for parents 
to get together for our new parents to meet new families.  

 
Communication 

All communication, newsletters, student reports, permission and payments for excursions and incursions is through  
Compass. It is very important that parents can access this, so you do not miss any important information. If you are not 
sure how to use Compass, or need assistance, please come and see Kelly in the Office. Currently, classroom teachers use 
See Saw to share more day to day things and student work, however we will be transitioning to do this through Compass 
also throughout this year.  

Last year, Ben spent a lot of time working with a provider updating our school Website. This is still a work in progress,  
however we also hope to share and use this more effectively as a communication tool with our families and broader  
community. We are currently working through the process of purchasing and installing a digital sign which will be situated 
on the Corner of Ronald Grove and Henry Street. 

Classrooms will be open from 8.45am for students to unpack their bag and say good morning to their teacher. This is an 
opportunity and we encourage parents, where they can, to look at the work their child has been doing with them. Teachers 
are often busy preparing for the day and we ask parents to make a suitable time after school to discuss any concerns they 
may have. This will allow teachers to have sufficient time to address your concerns properly and privately. Teachers can be 
emailed through Compass and will respond when they have the opportunity. Please allow a day for teachers to respond as 
they attend meetings etc after school.  
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Canteen and Lunch 

During Term 4 last year School Council advertised for the canteen position. We have received several 
Expressions of Interest and will be organising to meet and appoint someone during Term 1.  
We will continue to pursue the company who can provide healthy choices to align with our school 
values and vision. I am always impressed with the healthy brain food students bring and thank  
families for supporting this.  
Beginning immediately students will be required to finish eating all food inside, including at recess 
time. This is to help make sure students are eating their healthy food, reduce the rubbish in the yard 
(we encourage nude foods) and also reduce the risk of students sharing food and putting those students with allergies at 
higher risk.  

Please encourage healthy lunches and limiting the amount of sugary foods you pack in your child’s lunch. If you need to 
bring your child their lunch, please bring it to the office and we will ensure they receive it. 

We have several students throughout the school who have severe and anaphylactic reactions to some foods. While we  
cannot and it is not recommended that we ‘ban’ items, we do ask you to be aware of the foods that have a higher risk of 
causing anaphylaxis such as: all nuts, eggs and milk and not include them in your child’s lunch. 

If you have any further questions please contact the office on 9336 1739. 

Enjoy the weekend 

Victoria Graham 

Term 1—SUNSMART is back 

The school hat must be worn at all times during play in Term 1.  

 

REMEMBER: NO HAT, 

NO PLAY!  

BOOK CLUB 

 Book Club Issue 1 Catalogue has been distributed, 

If you are interested in placing 

an order please do so by 

      THURSDAY 15th DECEMBER, 2023 

Using Scholastic Book Club LOOP online  

ORDERS ARE NOT TAKEN THROUGH THE SCHOOL OFFICE 
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FOUNDATION  

DAY 1 
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PE @KHPS 

 

Inter-school Swimming 2023 (Years 3-6) 

This year’s Buckley District Interschool Swimming Carnival for students in Years 3-6 will be held on Monday 27th of 

February, at Queens Park Swimming Pool, Essendon.  

On that day, participants will be asked to make their own way with a parent/guardian and arrive at Queen’s Park  

Swimming Pool to be signed in with Mr Matton between 9.30-9.40 am, and be picked up from the venue at 1.30 pm. 

Your child will be supervised by KHPS staff at all times. Parents/Guardians are welcome to stay and spectate if they 

choose.  

In order for students to qualify for this event, we will need to hold KHPS 50m swimming trials at the East Keilor  

Leisure Centre, Quinn Grove, Keilor East, on Monday the 13th of February after school between 3.45-5.00pm.  

It is expected that students wishing to trial are competent in their stroke and are capable of swimming a competitive 

time. Generally these are students who swim in squads or have many years of swimming experience.  

There will be a cost of $5 for students to participate in the trials. If you wish for your year 3-6 child to take part in the 

trials on Monday, February 13th, please contact either the office or Mr Matton in person, or through Compass no 

later than 5.00 pm, Monday 7th of February to express your child’s interest. You will then be sent a permission form 

for the trials via Compass.  

All events at the carnival are 50m and students are able to qualify for two individual events (out of Freestyle,  

Backstroke, Breaststroke and Butterfly) as well as the Freestyle relay (this is the only relay option available and is sub-

ject to having enough swimmers to put a team together) in the age groups as follows: 

 

Boys 8/9/10 year olds  (born 2013/2014/2015) 

Girls 8/9/10 year olds  (born 2013/2014/2015) 

Boys 11 year olds  (born 2012) 

Girls 11 year olds  (born 2012) 

Boys 12/13 year olds  (born 2010/2011) 

Girls 12/13 year olds  (born 2010/2011) 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any queries about either of these events. 

 

Mr. Matton 

PE and Sports Co-ordinator 
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FOR YEARS 1—YEAR 6 ONLY 
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FOUNDATION,  

YEAR 1 & YEAR 2 

ONLY 
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FOR STUDENTS IN  

YEARS 3, 4, 5 & 6 

ONLY 
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